
 

 

April 29, 2022 

 

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Committee on Appropriations 

U.S. House of Representatives 

Washington, D.C. 20515 

The Honorable Kay Granger 

Committee on Appropriations 

U.S. House of Representatives 

Washington, D.C. 20515 

 

 

Dear Chair DeLauro and Ranking Member Granger, 

I am requesting funding for the Pleasant Grove Community Center project in fiscal year 2023. 

The entity to receive funding for this project is the Town of Wendell, located at 15 E. Fourth 

Street, Wendell, North Carolina, 27591. The funding would be used for community engagement, 

project design, and construction to renovate the historic Carver Elementary School in order to 

provide critical services and programs needed in this area to serve a historically marginalized 

region that needs socioeconomic and family resources to foster upward mobility and inclusion in 

the community. I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this 

project. 

 

Very truly yours 

 

Deborah K. Ross 

Member of Congress 

 

 

 


